UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL

MINUTES

Meeting Number 1






        May 20, 2008
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:05 with the following voting and non-voting members present or excused:  Ted Kadowaki, Linda Day, Jun Yan, Cara Richards, Jessica Zacher, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Kelemen, Patricia Kearney, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, Mary Anwar, Shelena McClinton, and Brian Troutner. 
2. Chair Pat Kearney welcomed new members to the Council; members made self introductions. 

3. Members discussed the parallels between the Governor’s May Revised budget and the Legislative Analyst Office’s report. 
3.  By acclamation, Patricia Kearney was re-elected as the Council’s chair, Margaret Costa was re-elected as Vice Chair, and Ann Johnson as Secretary.  Chair Kearney indicated that the Department of Communication Studies’ secretary would assist in taking the minutes of future meetings.
4.  Members discussed at length ways to make the Council more viable and to meet their mission of reviewing, evaluating, and making recommendations regarding fiscal matters to the Academic Senate.  Specific suggestions included the following:

· Provide some overview of the entire budget process, how it works, who is involved.

· Give Council members copies of the RPP report early in the year.

· Provide members with some training interpreting financial data; help them to become more financially literate with glossary of terms.

· Provide members with “talking points” following important budget discussions so that they can carry back to their constituents essential information.  Kearney asked that the Council’s secretary be prepared to do that on a regular basis.
· Find ways to separate out those program proposals that involve financial oversight from those that do not.  

· Structure presentations in ways that encourage deliberation among council members; set aside time before and after presentations for such discussion.
· Establish budget priorities for RPP.

In addition, Chair Kearney provided a list of issues for the Council to probe for AY 2008-09, and asked voting members to rank order the Top 5 most important.  Kearney would like for the Executive Committee and any other volunteer from the Council to meet over the summer to include the prioritized issues on the 2008-09 agenda and to discuss ways to ensure that members can be prepared to discuss the issues with greater understanding.
5. The meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Ann Johnson
Secretary

(These minutes have not been approved.)

